
 

 

                                                   

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

CRUZ’N NEWS  January |  2025   

President’s Message 
 

With the new year upon us, we reflect back on the events of the past 12 months while 

looking ahead to what the new year brings. 

 

Our hot rod family lost some great members who will forever be in our hearts. We made 

great memories through fellowship at our club meetings, getting to know our club 

members better with social activities, garage and shop tours and of course helping 

charitable organizations through our fundraising events. Our WVSR Carousel Cruise is 

one of the premier car shows in the area and the entire club should be very proud of that. 

 

In a time when many car clubs are facing declining membership and internal strife, 

WVSR is thriving thanks to our officers, committee members, and other club members. I 

would like to thank all the past and present members who have stepped up to help build 

our club to be the fun and successful club it is today. The only way for us to continue this 

great ride is to invite younger members to join and for more of you to come forward to 

help drive us into the future, 

 

Have a great 2025! 

 
Sincerely - 2025 President – Russ Strohmeyer 
 
 

MEETINGS 
 

Club Meeting - 1/7  
                7:00 PM – All Welcome 

Pietro’s Pizza in Salem 
6:00 PM Food & Conversation 

 
Officer Meeting 1/28 

6:00 PM – Members Only 
All Good Things - Aumsville 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 
WVSR Members – Angels Chapter   

 

December has been heartwrenching with the 

passing of two more of our beloved members.  

 

It is with great sadness that we report the 

sudden passing of Glen Rader on Dec. 4th.  

Glen was known for his generosity, his 

kindness, and his smile.  

 

Ron Sowerby passed away peacefully a week 

later on December 11th. If you knew Ron you 

knew he had a sense of humor, was very kind 

hearted, and loved all his friends and family. 

 

 

 

 

A Celebration of life for Soren Winslow is scheduled for January 11th from 2- 6pm 

at the B17 Alliance Museum and restoration hanger. 3278 25th St SE, Salem. 

 

Soren requested this to be an upbeat affair with no suits allowed so dress 

comfortably and tell some jokes in his honor. A memory box will also be available 

to share memories and stories. 

 

Assistance with parking has been requested since the museum is normally shut 

down this time of year. If you would like to assist please contact Director Terry 

Cook at 971-219-8293 (cell) – text may be best.  

 

 

 

Soren, Glen, Ron, and all the WVSR members who have gone before them are sorely missed yet never 

forgotten. We wouldn’t be where we are today without them. May God have patience with all the hot-rodding 

mayhem they are causing amongst the heavens. 

JANUARY COOKIE SUPPLIERS 
 

Carolyn Walz, Rick Naranen, Tina Stone, Bobette Prowell. 

 
Please consider signing up to bring 2 dozen cookies to the monthly meeting. 



 

 

Toy & Gift Delivery to Family Building Blocks 
 

Thank you WVSR club members for  
your generosity. A multitude of toys, pj’s,  
and winter coats, $220 cash turned into  
more needed items, plus a special  
donation of 20 child size quilts from the  
Calvary Lutheran Church in Stayton  
(thank you Carolyn Walz) which was all  
hand delivered to Family Building Blocks 
 on Lancaster Ave. with a special appearance of our very 
own casual Santa – Bill Watson! 
 

 

 

 

 

 
A little rain never stops a dedicated WVSR 

member from supporting a great cause, or 

two! A great turnout by our members and the 

community to support the annual toy drive 

hosted at the Stayton Fire Dept. who served 

up their usual fantastic breakfast! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

The Blair’s 

Wagon Wins 

best 

decorated 

once again. 

No one goes 

all out like 

they do for 

this event! 



 

 

 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 U.S. Crane & Hoist has generously donated funds for a 
$500 quarterly drawing in place of the normal 50/50 
regardless of how much is collected. This allows the 
club to donate ALL of the 50/50 funds collected that 
night to the Marion-Polk Food Share and Toys 4 Joy 

instead of the usual half! The only catch is the winner 
must use the winnings for car parts and/or repairs and 
tell the club what they used it for at the next meeting.  

 

Thank you for your generosity U.S. Crane & Hoist! 

 

 

The 

Hosts 

with the 

MOST! 

Russ & 

Margie 

with 

Steve 

Orr 

(Stayton 

Fire 

Dept. 

Chief) 



 

 

Merry Christmas everyone! 

 

The 2024 WVSR Christmas Dinner was awesome! Great 

conversations, smiles everywhere and an incredible 

group of people to spend the evening with! A huge thank 

you to Tina for making it a great night. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Treasurer spot is vacant with the passing of Ron Sowerby. Although Michele Coffey is 
filling in as the interim Treasurer and Matt Reed has temporarily backfilled the Secretary 
position, per WVSR bylaws:  
Section 7.12 Vacancies which occur at any time during the year or which exist during the 
November election shall be filled by nomination and a vote during a member meeting. 
 
If you are interested in either position, please contact Russ and let him know before the club 
meeting, if you haven’t done so already. Be ready to vote at the Jan. club meeting.  

 

       
 

   

 
 

 

Winner, Winner, 

WVSR Xmas 

Dinner! 

 

Ornament 

Creators and 

Best Dressed are 

celebrated at our 

annual 

Christmas Party! 



 

 

HOLIDAY SPARKLE CRUISE 
 

Members of WVSR and Capitol Area Mustang Club of Oregon (CAMC) made it out for the 
Holiday Sparkle Cruise at Powerland in Brooks. We were a small group but had a great time 

with awesome people, great food and stories to boot!! Thank you to Matt Reed and Ron Smith 
for hosting and feeding us!!! Merry Christmas!! 

 

   
 

          
 

 

 

 

 

    

 

https://www.facebook.com/CAMCSalem?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVTWMiCETrKU14AVrf8BWH21KxdcS3OgOntQJkOXxB4uMzV4ZCUOpmGJMDFZsf-OFCKva7JVIZuuMrJffmyXrTKw8JK4HprVrgAbv9-cm4K72P5YHF6ppISxpsl5bG3b2xuuD5z6qe5UWCHno0xS2PjFUh8PId6zM_gkKUlLHQBbA_qa1HR_Jxbtdiv2v8z9NE&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

 

 

 

James and Nataliia recently tied the 

knot, congratulations to the happy 

couple as their adventures continue into 

the new year and beyond! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

3 Bedroom, 1 Bath, 1,625 sq. ft. house w/attached single car garage on 2 acres. 

It also has a large detached Shop (40X60) with an Office and bathroom. 

Shop is perfect for secure vehicle storage and workshop. 

Easy access to the freeway by Hwy 99 or River Rd. 

 

For more information call Rod & Sandy: 971-304-6562 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Please keep Linda Rader, Ann Sowerby, and Laurie Winslow in your 

thoughts and prayers. 

 

Cards were also sent to: 

Greg and Adriana Fisher – Greg’s mother passed away. 

Jessy Rolfness – Gallbladder surgery.  

 

Please let Lora Bazter-King know of anyone that could use a get well 

soon card. 

mailto:lovesrockandroll52@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

2025 Contact Information (Officers in bold) 
President Russ Strohmeyer 503-930-8976 stroscars@wvi.com 

Vice President Pat Coffey 541-990-8257 pc724@hotmail.com 

Member At Large Mel Myers 503-881-8885  

Membership Jim Walz 503-769-7953 jpcswalz@wvi.com 

Treasurer    

Secretary Michele Coffey 541-990-8256 tiggermichele@gmail.com 

Communications Director Vicki Champ 503-910-5952 vchamp@comcast.net 

Carousel Cruise Directors Janet & Tony Darcy 541-990-6962 jdarcy73@protonmail.com 

Cruise Master Matt Reed 503-428-0156 Mreed90@msn.com 

Website Garry Pullen 503-507-5333 garryp222@gmail.com 

Newsletter Garry Pullen 503-507-5333 garryp222@gmail.com 

Facebook Janet & Tony Darcy 541-990-6962 jdarcy73@protonmail.com 

Member Care Lora Baxter-King 503-930-5055 Lovesrockandroll52@yahoo.com  

Social Tina Stone 503-990-2388 Tumbletina119@gmail.com 

    

 

Don’t Forget to 

Pay Your Dues! 

 

 

 

UPCOMING JANUARY EVENT 
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Lawrence’s NAPA Auto Parts

 

 

 

   

 

 



 

 

  

 
   

MYERS LANDSCAPING SVCS. THE WATSON FAMILY THE CHAMP FAMILY 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Editor’s Note: 
 
The goal is to have the newsletter out by Sunday prior to the club monthly 
membership meeting. Please submit any articles or photos to wvsrhq@gmail.com 
by the Friday prior to that Sunday distribution. The editor reserves the right to 
edit submissions as needed for length, fit, and content.  
 

 Thank You! 
Garry Pullen 

 

mailto:wvsrhq@gmail.com

